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Rezoning Application
RR1 Zoning to RR1C with Text Amendment 

1. Chronology of Events

2. Development Proposal

a. Appropriate to Rezone from RR1 to RR1C

b. Decommissioning NOT in line with community or
City of Kelowna’s directives or objectives

3. Conclusion



CHRONOLOGY
• 2003

1. Owner wished to build secondary structure on property (“Studio”)
2. Owner applied for and received all permits approvals and inspections from the City of Kelowna

a. INCLUDING plumbing and septic permits
b. percolation tests were conducted to satisfy the City that the secondary septic system would not pose a problem
c. drawings, including kitchen and bathroom, were approved

3. Studio was built with its own separate septic system and field
4. It is structurally the SAME today as when permitted and built in 2003
5. It has been in use since 2003 without any issues

• 2010 – 2014

6. Owner and his wife operate a family business in California
7. Owner’s residence was burglarized and vandalized numerous times
8. Owner’s insurance company advised they would no longer insure

• 2014

9. Owner’s daughter and son in law moved into the Studio
10.Burglary and vandalism stopped
11.City of Kelowna began restricting construction of carriage homes on lots less than 1.0 hectares

• 2018

12. Owner received two bylaw violation notifications pertaining to the Studio - which had now been deemed a ‘Carriage House’

• 2021

13. Application went before Council in March and April 2021 and was supported



DEVELOPMENT PROPOSAL - RR1 to RR1C
Mr. Vezer’s Application is Unique

1. Carriage House is already built

2. Carriage House and drawings and septic have already been approved by city and inspectors

3.Use is the same as it was in 2003 (kitchen and bathroom)  – sinks, toilet, shower

4. Land is residential land – not agricultural

5. RR1 to RR1C in line with neighbouring properties

6. Septic Systems are on opposite sides of the property – as are main house and carriage house

7. Purpose is safety, security, and betterment of the community



Reasonable and Appropriate to Grant Rezoning 
from RR1 to RR1C

1. Property and structure comply with ALL zoning requirements (save for 0.089 hectares)

2. Built, permitted and used before the new Water Basin Board rules – will not jeopardize funding or set an improper precedent

3. Text Amendment is specific to the property – “to allow a carriage house on a property less than 1.0ha in size that is not on sanitary 
services”

4. Through the rezoning process, structure and septic systems will be scrutinized and permitted again to alleviate any concerns

5. No objections from Fortis Gas, Electric or Fire Department

6. Comparable to 178 Timberline Road where rezoning to RR1C was granted

7. Meets community and City of Kelowna’s objectives and directives for:

a. Safety

b. Planning

i. structure is already there

ii. affordable housing and eliminating the housing shortage

iii. enable son-in-law and daughter who are working, tax paying members of the community to stay in their home



CONCLUSION
1.Rezoning from RR1 to RR1C with Text Amendment is appropriate and reasonable

2.Decommissioning would not be in line with community’s or City of Kelowna’s 
planning objectives

3.Decommissioning would cause an undue hardship on the Owner and his family

4.Intent is to resolve the matter amicably and swiftly

THANK YOU


